
	

	

COLLEGE	OF	NATURAL	SCIENCE	and	MATHEMATICS	
Minutes	of	Council	of	Chairs	Meeting		-	November	5,	2018	

A	meeting	of	the	Council	of	Chairs	of	the	College	of	Natural	Sciences	and	Mathematics	was	held	on	
Monday,	November	5,	2018.	Stephen	Addison	presided,	members	present:	Ginny	Adams,	Emre	Celebi,	Pat	
Desrochers,	Carl	Frederickson,	Ramesh	Garimella,	Brent	Hill,	and	Steve	O’Connell.	Members	absent:	Uma	
Garimella.	Guest:	Dr.	Mark	Bland.	

Agenda	Items:	

1. Dr.	Mark	Bland	informed	council	that	he	is	stepping	down	as	director	of	the	Arkansas	State	
Science	Fair	after	12	years	of	service.	Discussion	followed	on	importance	of	hosting	the	fair	at	
UCA	and	the	need	for	faculty	from	all	departments	to	get	involved.		Dr.	Addison	thanked	Dr.	
Bland	for	his	excellent	service	as	director	and	willingness	to	serve	through	the	2019	fair	and	
transition	to	a	new	director.	

2. Dr.	Addison	shared	the	Ad	Hoc	Statistics	Committee	report	and	recommendations	for	statistics	
requirements	at	UCA.	Discussion	followed	regarding	qualifications	of	faculty	and	lower	core	



	

	

Chair	Reports:	

Biology	
Dr.	Hill	reported:	

• No	report	

Chemistry	
Dr.	Pat	Desrochers	reported:	

• On	October	24th,	we	had	a	fire	drill/chemical	spill	evacuation	simulation.	This	was	a	joint	exercise	
conducted	with	the	Prince	Center.		The	drill	was	triggered	by	a	simulated	chemical	spill	on	the	
third	floor	landing	of	the	north	stairwell	of	Laney-Manion.		This	blocked	this	stairwell	exit	and	
required	evacuees	to	use	alternative	routes	to	safely	exit.	

• October	23-25,	2018,	our	student	ACS	group	organized	several	activities	to	celebrate	National	
Chemistry	Week.		Highlights	included	a	local	site	hosting	of	the	ACS	webinar	"Voyage	to	Mars,"	
discussing	the	chemistry	behind	the	challenges	of	travel	to	and	habitation	of	Mars.	This	was	
hosted	in	Griffin	Planetarium	with	the	assistance	of	Dr.	Scott	Austin.	A	second	highlight	was	a	
NASA	internship	seminar	by	alumna	Hayley	Heacox	(BS	2017)	who	is	now	conducting	graduate	
research	at	Texas	A&M	University.	

• On	October	30,	2018,	a	group	of	8	faculty,	staff,	and	our	ACS	student	president	(Desrochers,	
Freeman,	Hart,	Mauldin,	Naumiec,	Peel,	Taylor,	Tran)	completed	a	Red	Cross	certified	CPR	training	
course.		Plans	are	now	in	place	to	acquire	an	AED	for	Laney-Manion	to	assist	in	the	event	of	
emergencies	that	require	CPR.	

• On	November	1,	2018,	the	department	hosted	Dr.	Mary	Lowe	Good,	a	1990	distinguished	UCA	
alum,	for	an	alumni	seminar.	Dr.	Good	met	with	students	during	a	lunch	prior	to	her	seminar.		Her	
seminar	included	her	sharing	her	experiences	as	an	undergraduate	at	then	Arkansas	State	
Teachers	College,	insights	from	her	60	y	career	in	academe	and	industry,	and	her	advice	to	current	
undergraduate	chemistry	majors.	

	

Computer	Science	
Dr.	Emre	Celebi	reported:	

• Three	faculty	members	(Bernard	Chen,	Mahmut	Karakaya,	and	Sinan	Kockara)	represented	our	



	


